Coastal Quilters Guild Board Meeting Agenda

January, 17 2013

The meeting was called to order at 6:35.

Present: Sue Kadner, Ranell Hansen, Carol Fay, Becky Gallup, Irelle Beatie, Julie Mock, Barbara MacCallum, Nancy Miller, Jean McCaffrey, Mary Maxwell, Patty Six

Carol Fay welcomed everyone and introduced Jean MCaffrey who was attending for Elaine Kovar. 

The November Board Meeting and December and January General meeting minutes were approved as posted on the website.

Treasurer’s Report – Sue Kadner –see attached.

Sue announced that the December boutique brought the Guild about $690. She said that the cash register plus the sales receipts process worked well. This brought the boutique total for both the show and the December evening to about $11,000.

Sue Kadner suggested switching one of the storage lockers (non-community quilts) from 10’ x 20’ to 10’ x 10’. The group decided to make the switch. A group will be recruited to organize the switch.

The treasurer’s report was accepted.

The “yard sale” was discussed briefly. It will involve members selling their own materials, so no storage will be required. Mary Maxwell mentioned a person who collects fabric that is not wanted. She will find out whether he would be interested in coming to the Guild meeting to collect scraps.

Board and Committee Reports

Programs – Ranell Hansen

Ranell reported on the survey regarding our programs.  The results were varied.  Some highlights are:

· The majority of members indicated approval of the early refreshments.

· Workshops were popular with varied answers and comments.

· Members attend an average of 10 meetings.

· Most members attend classes at other guilds or other shows—most in California.

· Many have not looked at the website or checked Facebook. It was suggested that we have a Guild meeting with a demonstration of how to use the sites.

The issue of the conflict with PIQF in October was discussed. Ranell will try to find someone relatively local for the October program.

Membership – Becky Gallup:  We have 283 members.

Workshops – Julie Mock 

Irelle Beatie expressed concern that the Bowser workshop kit materials were extremely over priced. In the future presenters will be asked for a sample kit.

Reported that there were 22 members at the Bowser workshop. There are not a lot of sign ups for the next two workshops.

Library – Jean McCaffrey 

Jean asked if new books could be featured at the meeting with a “talk,” if small groups of books by theme could be displayed, and whether the library could be moved.  The Board support the first ideas. Moving the library will not be considered for now for logistical reasons. She reminded the group that he list of books is on the website.  

Other Reports

Parliamentarian—Irelle Beatie

Irelle asked that officers who are completing their term think about who might replace them. She will be looking for people to run for open positions, soon.

New Business

Sue Kadner reported that there was a problem with missing merchandise from the Boutique. One of the members is missing approximately $85.  The group decided to reimburse her for half of her retail sale (or $50). Next year there will be a statement given to sellers that the Guild will not be liable for loss or damage. 

Sue Kadner mentioned that a person would like to donate two quilting frames to the guild. There is not currently a use for the guild for the frames. It was decided to let members contact the person if interested.

She also said that someone is looking for a quilt appraisal.  She will be referred to member, Linda Karpinen.

A possible donation to the Quilter’s Hall of Fame was tabled until next meeting.

Julie Mock found that the quilt stand cases are missing the poles.  It was suggested that we tighten up on the check out of stands.  It was also decided that we will purchase quilt stands.  Patty Six will report next meeting on costs and will suggest a procedure to protect the stands in the future.

Bonnie Barber (via email) proposed a “For Sale” page on our website, open to
members only for the purpose of selling items that relate to quilt making or crafting. This would be member to member with no Guild involvement.  One listing per member per month would be allowed.

For each item for sale submitted to the webmaster, Bonnie would require the 
following information:

*name of item, condition, age, description of its function and use, sales price or condition and a photo of the item 

Each item submitted for sale would be immediately placed on the website, upon receipt of the required info, but all ads would be removed on the last day of every month, whether sold or not. If the seller would like the ad to appear again for the 
next the month, they would need to email their intention to Bonnie. The item would be reposted for sale again. With this method, we can clear out items that are posted on a regular basis so as not to build up a long tired list of items.

The Board decided to proceed with the For Sale page.

A “yard sale” was discussed for members to sell to the general public.  The item was tabled until the committee begins their planning.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Maxwell, Recording Secretary

